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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF ZIMBABWE, 26TH JANUARY 2022.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes  the brotherly and friendly delegation of Zimbabwe to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update.
We commend Zimbabwe for having ratified several international and regional treaties as well as the domestication and implementation of human rights treaties since the last review. 
The creation and strengthening of independent institutions by the Government of Zimbabwe are also worth commending.
In the spirit of a constructive engagement, Zambia wishes to recommend to Zimbabwe the following:

1. Address overcrowding and poor material conditions in places of detention and separate juveniles from adults. 
2. Ensure that customary laws and practices were in conformity with the Constitution and the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women in order to prohibit harmful practices.
3. Criminalise child marriage and prosecute and adequately punish perpetrators.
We wish to conclude by wishing Zimbabwe a successful review.

I thank you Mr. President.
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